
-811-

I

3 rc
October. 17, 2003
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Dear Honorable Members:

Ms. Rodriguez will be replacing Ms. Syneth Buor whose term has expired.
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The Honorable Members
The City Council of the
City of Providence
City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Ilavrd(N. Cicilline
Mayor, City of Providence

City of Providence, Rhode Island 02903 
Phone (401) 421-7740 Fax (401) 274-8240
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Pursuant to Sections 302(b) and 1103 of the Providence Home Rule Charter of 
1980, as amended, I am this day appointing Laura Rodriguez, of 114 Corinth Street, 
Providence, Rhode Island 02907, a member of the Human Relations Commission for a 
term to expire in January 2006, and respectfully submit the same for your approval.

Mayor of Providence

David N. Cicilline
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November 18, 2003

Dear Mr. Clement:

Sincerely,

DNCxjb

Michael R. Clement
City Clerk
City Hall
Providence, RI 02903

Please be advised that I am withdrawing the appointment of Michael Everett to 
the Historic District Commission. An amended appointment letter has been submitted 
to the City Clerk’s Office re-appointing Mr. Everett as a first alternate member of the 
Downcity Design Review Commission.

City of Providence, Rhode Island 02903 
Phone (401) 421-7740 Fax (401) 274-8240

Mayor of Providence

David N. Cicilline

’'1iNertYcou;<o:L
DEC . 4 2005

READ
'.THERltiPOMlTIS

David N. Cicilline
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November 12, 2003
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Dear Mr. Clement:4
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Michael R. Clement
City Clerk
City Hall
Providence, RI 02903

Dafvid N. Cici Hine
Mayor, David N. Cicilline

City of Providence, Rhode Island 02903 
Phone (401) 421-7740 Fax (401) 274-8240

Please be advised that I am withdrawing the appointment of Steven Triedman to 
the Narragansett Bay Water Quality Management District Commission, dated October 
14, 2003. Circumstances have changed after my office received a letter of intent from 
Angelo Rotella, who is currently serving on the commission. The letter had been dated 
and submitted on June 9, 2003. Unfortunately the third party who initially received the 
letter failed to forward the document to my office. I have forwarded a letter of re­
appointment to the City Clerk’s Office.

JriFc;
READ

Mayor of Providence

David N. Cicilline
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